November 6, 2
o McLean

Dear Mcl.ean Patients, Residents and Families,

This morning we became aware of an asymptomatic employee who received a positive
test result for the COVID-19 virus during our weekly surveillance testing. This

employee is on our care team and works on our Assisted Living neighborhoods.

This employee is isolating at home and we have conducted thorough contact tracing.
Anyone who had been in contact with this team member has already been
individually notified. As a result, we have implemented appropriate precautionary

measures.

Per the Department of Public Health, all inside and outside visits have been
suspended for both Assisted Living and Skilled Nursing neighborhoods. A member
of our Life Enrichments team will be contacting all families who have visits already
scheduled to offer a virtual visit. All compassionate care and end-of-life visits are

able to continue.

Per the recommendation of epidemiology, all neighborhoods in our Health Center
are closed and our courtyard is also closed. Small group activities, including dining,
will be discontinued at this time. The Hairdresser and Barber Shop are also closed.

These measures will be in effect until we have two full weeks of 100% negative

COVID-19 test results for all staff and Assisted Living residents.

We will continue with our weekly surveillance testing strategy and will report any

positive results to you.

Thank you for your patience and support as we work diligently to protect our
precious population. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to reach out to

us directly.
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David Bordonaro Lisa Clark
President Vice President, Administrator of the Health Center



